
Very Hot Weather Warning issued

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     The Hong Kong Observatory has issued the Very Hot Weather Warning.

     To prevent heat stroke, avoid prolonged activities outdoors.

     If engaged in outdoor work or activities, wear a wide-brimmed hat and
light-coloured, loose-fitting clothes. Stay in shaded areas as much as
possible.

     Drink plenty of water, and avoid beverages containing caffeine or
alcohol.

     If you feel sick, consult a doctor right away.

Regional flag day today

     Three charities have been issued Public Subscription Permits to hold
flag sales from 7am to 12.30pm today (August 8). They are, on Hong Kong
Island, Wu Oi Christian Centre; in Kowloon, the International Nature Loving
Association Limited; and in the New Territories, Grateful Heart Charitable
Foundation Limited, a spokesman for the Social Welfare Department (SWD) said.

     Arrangements have been made with the charities to help people
distinguish between the three flag-selling activities.

     Information on the three flag-selling organisations on August 8 is as
follows:
 

Region Name of
Organisation

Colour of
Collection Bag Colour of Flag

Hong Kong Island Wu Oi Christian
Centre Blue Orange Red

Kowloon

The International
Nature Loving
Association
Limited

Green Pink
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New Territories

Grateful Heart
Charitable
Foundation
Limited

Pink Pink

     For enquiries, please call the SWD's hotline at 2343 2255, or the
Charitable Fund-raising Control Team at 2832 4311 during office hours.
Information on the flag days of the month is available at the SWD's website
(www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_whatsnew). Permits for flag days containing
contact information of the flag-selling organisations and information on the
approved flag-selling activities have also been uploaded to the SWD's website
(www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_pubsvc/page_controlofc/sub_recentlyap). For
enquiries about the detailed flag-selling arrangements, please contact the
individual flag-selling organisations.

     Details of the charitable fund-raising activities covered by the Public
Subscription Permit issued by the SWD have also been uploaded to the GovHK
website (www.gov.hk/fundraising).
 
     In the case of suspected fraudulent flag day activities, people should
not make any donation and should immediately report the matter to the Police,
the spokesman added.

Murder and suicide in Mong Kok

     Police are investigating a murder and suicide case in Mong Kok last
night (August 7) in which a 44-year-old woman and her 7-year-old daughter
died.

     At about 6.31pm last night, Police received a report from a 28-year-old
female domestic helper that odd smell was emitting from a unit on 83 Sycamore
Street. Police officers sped to the scene and found the 44-year-old woman and
her daughter lying unconscious inside the unit. A basin with burnt charcoal
was found inside the unit. The woman and the girl were certified dead at
scene.

     Post-mortem examinations will be conducted later to ascertain the cause
of their deaths.

     Active investigation by the District Crime Squad of Mong Kok District is
underway.
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LCSD’s response on outsourced sports
centre contractor organising fee-
charging programmes

     In response to media enquiries regarding the booking arrangements for an
outsourced contractor of the Leisure and Cultural Services Department (LCSD),
Spotlight Enterprises Limited (Spotlight), which organises fee-charging
programmes in the sports centres under its management, a spokesman for the
LCSD today (August 7) reiterated that the department handled all hiring
applications for facilities in sports centres in an impartial manner while
the outsourced contractor must, in addition, comply with the restrictive
provisions specified in the contracts. The spokesman assured that no
privilege or preferential treatment has ever been given to the contractor.
 
     All hiring applications for LCSD sports centre facilities (including
those submitted by the outsourced contractors) must be handled in accordance
with the "Booking Procedure for Use of Fee Charging Recreation and Sports
Facilities" under which the priorities and application arrangements have been
clearly set out. Spotlight belongs to the category with the lowest priority
(i.e. bona fide associations and corporations) and can reserve recreation and
sports facilities three months in advance. If hiring applications from other
organisations with the same priority as Spotlight are received for the same
session, the allocation will be determined by balloting so as to ensure that
applications from all eligible organisations are handled impartially.
 
     As an outsourced contractor, Spotlight must also comply with relevant
requirements specified under the contract with LCSD, which only allow it to
hire no more than 100 hours in a month and no more than 20 hours of which
shall fall in peak periods for the facilities in the sports centres under its
management. The outsourced contractor is also required to submit a detailed
proposal on its programmes two months in advance for LCSD's approval to
ensure that the programmes being organised are in line with the LCSD's
mission of promoting sport for all. Other organisations are not bound by
these contract restrictions. In other words, the outsourced contractor is
additionally regulated by the contract requirements and therefore there is no
question of granting privilege or preferential treatment to the contractor.
 
     Records show that Spotlight has organised programmes at venues and
facilities with comparatively lower usage rates including squash courts,
activity rooms and dance rooms in 10 of the 14 outsourced sports centres
during the current contract period. The average usage rate of these
facilities during peak and non-peak hours (including the sessions hired by
Spotlight) are between 72% and 76%. On the other hand, Spotlight normally
would not apply for those popular facilities with higher public demand, such
as the multi-purpose arena for ball games at sports centres.
 
     Although in principle the LCSD can exercise its discretion under the
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contract to allow the contractor to hire the facilities to organise
programmes for more than the above-mentioned hours, the department has only
done so for programmes held at two sports centres. In making the decisions,
the department mainly considered that no other organisation had applied for
the same sessions whilst the contractor's proposed programmes would help
further promote the facilities of the sports centres as well as provide
diversified activities for public participation.
 
     According to the LCSD's "Booking Procedure for Recreation and Sports
Facilities", all block bookings (including activities organised by the Home
Affairs Bureau or the LCSD, and those subvented by the LCSD) during peak
hours should not exceed half of the total available hours of the month, so as
to ensure that adequate peak hour sessions will be available for public use
to meet the needs of different venue users.
 
     The LCSD has all along been actively promoting "Sport for All". Apart
from providing various recreation and sports facilities and programmes for
use and participation by the public, the department also encourages both
organisations and individual members of the public to hire LCSD's venues for
organising programmes, training courses or competitions. With an aim to
promoting sports, the department allows these kinds of activities, regardless
of whether it is fee-charging or not, to be held in its leisure venues.
Programmes organised by venue hirers (including Spotlight) are generally
self-financed and participants may be charged an enrollment fee in order to
cover the administrative or activity-related expenses. As to recreations and
sports programmes organised by the LCSD, they are aimed to promote "Sport for
All" and are highly subsidised by the Government, making it inappropriate to
directly compare with the fees charged for programmes held by Spotlight.
 
     In conclusion, Spotlight has organised recreation and sports programmes
in sports centres under its management in accordance with the LCSD's "Booking
Procedure for Recreation and Sports Facilities" and relevant requirements and
terms as specified in the contracts. No privilege or preferential treatment
has ever been given to the contractor. These recreation and sports programmes
also help promote the facilities of the sports centres and provide
diversified activities for the public.
 
     The LCSD will continue to closely monitor the usage of the outsourced
sports centres and the performance of contractors to ensure the service
quality of these sports centres.

2018 New Series Hong Kong Banknotes
Roving Exhibitions and Mobile
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Application “2018 New Banknotes”

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:

     The second round of the 2018 New Series Hong Kong Banknotes roving
exhibitions will start tomorrow (August 8) at 1/F Atrium, Temple Mall North
for 3 days till August 10. The roving exhibitions aim to raise public
awareness on the design and security features of the new series. Details are
as follows:
 

Date Opening Hours Venue

August 8-10 10am to 8pm
Temple Mall North
(1/F Atrium)
Wong Tai Sin

August 22-24 10am to 8pm
Kai Tin Shopping
Centre(2/F Atrium)
Lam Tin

August 29-31

10am to 8pm
August 29: Starts
from 3pm
August 31: Ends at
6pm

Shatin Town Hall
(Exhibition Gallery)
Sha Tin

September 5-7 10am to 9pm The One (U/G)
Tsim Sha Tsui

September 12-14

10am to 8pm
September 12: Starts
from 3pm
September 14: Ends
at 6pm

Tuen Mun Town Hall
(Exhibition Gallery)
Tuen Mun

 
     In addition, an educational mobile application "2018 New Banknotes" has
been launched to enhance the public's understanding of the new series.
Members of the public are encouraged to participate in "The 5 Thematic Icons"
game, collect one thematic icon from each of the five themes of the new
series and visit the roving exhibitions to enter into a lucky draw. The grand
prize will be a set of special edition layered prints of the 2018 New Series
Hong Kong Banknotes (6 sets in total), and the general prize will be a
limited edition miniature model of the HKMA Coin Cart (1 000 pieces in
total).
 
     For further details of the game and the terms and conditions of the
lucky draw, please refer to the HKMA Facebook page and the link below:
www.facebook.com/hkmagovhk
www.hkma.gov.hk/eng/currency/2018_series/main.htm
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